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     The Greater Juneau Chamber of Commerce 
  9301 Glacier Hwy, Suite 110 • Juneau AK 99801 • (907)463-3488  

May 10, 2018 [sent via email] 

David Epstein, Chair  
Juneau International Airport Board of Directors 
City and Borough of Juneau  
1873 Shell Simmons Dr., Suite 200 
Juneau, Alaska 99801 

RE:   North Terminal Renovation 

Dear Mr. Epstein and Board Members; 

On October 9, 2017, the Greater Juneau Chamber of Commerce wrote to 
encourage you to move forward with the renovation of the North Terminal 
at the airport.  Since that time, you and airport staff have identified a 
public-private solution to complete the project, which includes the 
construction of needed parking and loading access between two sets of 
proposed North Terminal lease lots. 

It is our understanding that the airport’s costs for this project are partially 
funded with Federal Aviation Administration support in the amount of 
approximately $3 million. If not used on an ‘air-side’ project in the near 
future it will otherwise lapse and be transferred to other approved 
projects. Loss of this funding would make it even more difficult to 
complete the project.   Staff’s innovative public-private approach appears 
to address both the “knuckle” and North Terminal renovation with 
available funding provided the FAA portion is not allowed to lapse. 

This project has funding available, creates construction jobs important to 
local contractors and improves our primary transportation hub, which is 
long overdue for upgrades and changes. We encourage you, again, to 
move forward with this project as expeditiously as possible.    

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Craig Dahl, Executive Director 
Greater Juneau Chamber of Commerce 

cc: Mayor Ken Koelsch 
CBJ Assembly Members 
Patty Wahto, Airport Manager 
Airport Board of Directors 

Board Members 

Richard Burns 

 President 

Juneau Radio Center 

Mike Satre  

President Elect 

Hecla Greens Creek Mine 

Eric Eriksen  

Past President 

AEL&P/AVISTA 

Max Mertz 

Treasurer  

Mertz CPA & Advisor 

Bruce Denton  

Secretary  

Juneau Self Storage 

Dan Fabrello 

Jensen Yorba Lott 

McHugh Pierre 

Goldbelt Inc. 

Eric Forst 

Red Dog Saloon 

Charlie Williams 

Valley Paint Center 

Linda Thomas 

Alaskan Brewing Co 

Erica Simpson-Qureshi 

Platinum Real Estate Group 

Benjamin Brown 

JAHC 

Capital Members 

AVISTA 

AEL&P 

Alaska Airlines 

CCTHITA 

Diamond Members 

Alaska Seaplanes 

Alaskan Brewing Co 

Elgee Rehfeld Mertz 

Hecla Greens Creek 

Robert Green & Co. 

Benefactor Members 

Alaska Litho 

Alaska Marine Lines 

Alaska USA  

Coeur Alaska 

First Bank 

Juneau Radio Center 

Sealaska 
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CITY OF TENAKEE SPRINGS 

- 1 -

John Wisenbaugh P.O. Box 52 

MAYOR Tenakee Springs, Alaska 99841 

  citytke@gmail.com  Phone 907-736-2207   

         Fax 907-736-2249  

(907) 736-2207

May 28, 2018 

David Epstein,  

Chair Juneau International Airport Board of Directors 

City and Borough of Juneau  

1873 Shell Simmons Dr., Suite 200  

Juneau, Alaska 99801  

RE: North Terminal Renovation  

Dear Mr. Epstein and Board Members; 

Tenakee Springs is a small community of about 100 people 50 miles southwest of Juneau.  Seaplane service 

here is vital to our physical and economic well-being.  Our citizens all pass through the North Terminal of the 

Juneau Airport several times annually.  Daily scheduled air service is currently provided by Alaska Seaplanes 

under the U.S. Dept of Transportation’s Essential Air Service Program.  The existing North Terminal has barely 

provided adequate space for Seaplanes to do business and the structure is deteriorating.  The airport access and 

parking changes forced by the Dept of Homeland Security has made passenger baggage and freight delivery 

extremely inconvenient and difficult for our mobility handicapped citizens. 

We encourage the Airport Board to adopt Option 1 of the recommendations of your Operations Committee and 

allow Seaplanes to build their own terminal building with a connecting concourse to the Alaska Airlines 

Terminal.  The proposed temporary parking, freight and passenger offloading area will be a boon to Seaplanes 

customers from all over Northern Southeast. 

Thankyou for your attention to this matter 

Respectfully, 

John C. Wisenbaugh 

Ex offico Mayor 
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David	Epstein	
Chair	Juneau	International	Airport,	Board	of	Directors	
City	and	Borough	of	Juneau	
1873	Shell	Simmons	Dr.,	Suite	200	
Juneau,	AK	99801	

RE:	North	Terminal	Renovations	

Dear	Mr.	Epstein	and	Board	Members;	

I	write	in	behalf	of	the	community	of	Elfin	Cove	in	support	
of	the	Phase	II	Terminal	Reconstruction	project	and	
specifically	“Option	1”	from	the	Airport	Operations	
Committee	meeting	minutes	from	May	18,	2018.			

The	Juneau	International	Airport	is	the	regional	air	
transportation	hub,	which	makes	living	and	working	in	
remote	Alaska	possible.		Elfin	Cove	relies	heavily	on	
Alaska	Seaplanes	for	access	to	medical	services,	goods	and	
supplies,	and	connecting	with	interstate	flights	for	
personal,	business	and	tourist	travel.			The	number	of	
passengers	and	amount	of	freight	being	delivered	to	
Alaska	Seaplanes	has	increased	over	the	past	few	years	
and	the	current	North	Terminal	building	no	longer	meets	
the	needs	of	scheduled	air	service	passengers	and	freight	
operations.		We	anticipate	that	freight	and	passenger	air	
service	will	continue	to	increase	in	the	future.	

We	urge	the	airport	to	proceed	with	the	staff	
recommended	“Option	1”	which	will	allow	Alaska	
Seaplanes	to	build	a	new	terminal	facility	in	conjunction	
with	an	airport-funded	concourse	connecting	the	air	taxi	
facility	to	the	main	terminal.	The	aspect	of	this	plan	which	
would	allow	for	a	temporary	parking	lot	for	cargo	
unloading	at	the	new	receiving	counter,	eliminating	the	
need	for	carts	shuttling	back	and	forth	across	Shell	
Simmons	Drive,	is	appealing	due	to	the	high	volume	of	
freight	that	is	delivered	for	Elfin	Cove	to	Alaska	Seaplanes.		

Community	of	Elfin	Cove	

PO	Box	1	

Elfin	Cove,	AK		99825	

907-239-2226	Voice/Fax

Board	of	Directors:	

Dennis	Meier,	Chair	(15)	

907-239-2205

tanaku@msn.com	

Kelly	Crump,	Vice	Chair	(16)	

907-239-2351

khc4492@gmail.com	

Debbie	Hemenway,	Treasurer	(16)	

907-239-2223

shearwaterak@aol.com	

Mary	Crump	(15)	

801-447-9331

elfincovesecretary@gmail.com	

Steve	Alexander,	Director	(15)	

alexandertcm@aol.com	

Mike	Nelson,	Director	(15)	

907-239-2244

ironfishnelson@gmail.com	

Mary	Jo	Lord	Wild,	Director	(16)	

907-239-2222

maryjolord-wild@elfincove.net	
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From: Norm Carson [mailto:nlcarson@att.net]  

Sent: Tuesday, June 05, 2018 11:21 AM 
To: Patty Wahto 

Cc: carl@flyalaskaseaplanes.com 
Subject: North Terminal Improvents 

 

To:          David Epstein, Chairman 

                Airport Board 

 

Dear Mr. Epstein and Board Members, 
 

The Pelican Chamber of Commerce, (18 members), support Option 1 in considering the North 
Terminal Improvements. 
 
The North Terminal of the Juneau International Airport is Southeast Alaska’s regional air 
transportation hub.  Daily scheduled air service to Pelican is provided by Alaska Seaplanes under the 
US Department of Transportation’s Essential Air Service program.  Seaplanes is a critical 
transportation link for Pelican, providing access to medical services, goods and supplies, and 
connecting interstate flights for personal, business and tourist travel.  The existing North Terminal 
building, dating back to the 1940s, no longer meets the needs or expectations of scheduled air 
service passengers and freight operations.  Juneau Airport staff have struggled to come up with 
funding for replacing the building, and so have come up with a new option—a public private 
partnership between the airport and tenants which would allow Alaska Seaplanes and others to 
build their own facilities on land vacated by tearing down the old portion of the terminal.  A game-
changing aspect of this plan is a dedicated temporary parking lot for cargo unloading at the new 
Seaplanes cargo receiving counter, eliminating the need for carts shuttling back and forth across 
Shell Simmons Drive.  We urge the airport to proceed with staff recommended “Option 1” which 
will allow Seaplanes to build a new terminal facility in conjunction with an airport-funded concourse 
connecting the air taxi facility to the main terminal. 
 
Thank you for considering our recommendation. 
 
Norm Carson, President 
Pelican Chamber of Commerce 
PO Box 737 
Pelican, Alaska 99832 
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I	am	confident	that	a	continued	partnership	between	the	Juneau	International	
Airport	and	Alaska	Seaplanes	dedicated	to	the	improvement	of	regional	air	service	
by	proceeding	with	“Option	1”	in	the	North	Terminal	reconstruction	will	benefit	
many	communities	like	Elfin	Cove.		We	fully	support	your	efforts	and	look	forward	
to	the	updates	to	the	Juneau	Airport.	

Thank	you	for	your	consideration.	

Sincerely,	

	

Kelly	Crump	

Chairman	-	Community	of	Elfin	Cove	
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